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The Realty Advisory Board announces that it has tentatively reached an agreement
with SEIU Local 32BJ for a renewal of the commercial and contractors building workers
contracts that expire on December 31, 2015. The deal covers more than 23,000
commercial building service workers — including office cleaners, maintenance workers,
elevator operators, porters, lobby attendants, and some security professionals —in
more than 1,200 commercial properties throughout Manhattan, Brooklyn, Queens,
and Staten Island. The tentative agreement is subject to ratification by the Board of
Directors of the Realty Advisory Board and the membership of the Union.

The tentative agreement was reached an unprecedented 13 days before it was set to
expire on December 31. That is great news not only for our building owners and
contractors, but also all who work in New York City’s commercial properties, because
the industry does not have to disrupt its normal routines over the holidays to plan for
a possible strike.

The broad financial parameters of the tentative deal are as follows:

e The agreement includes an average wage increase of 2.69% each year over the
four year contract. That will bring total wages for a typical office cleaner from
approximately $49,760 to $55,324 by the end of the contract.

e The deal also maintains the benefits packages that 32BJ members receive,
including full family health insurance covering medical, dental, optical and
prescription drug coverage and a defined benefit pension fund and 401K
annuity with an employer contribution.

This agreement includes a renewed commitment by each side to collaboratively find
cost savings and efficiencies to keep health care costs down. This partnership to
reduce future health care costs was first implemented in 2011 and helped realize
health fund savings of over $100 million annually. Nevertheless, the parties agree that
as health costs continue to escalate, they must do even more to control costs while
providing quality health care.

The RAB Board of Directors is scheduled to meet on January 4, 2016 to consider
ratification of the agreement. The union membership will also have a ratification vote.



